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Confirming NHS ongoing commitment 

The NHS is committed to supporting the survivors, bereaved and the wider Grenfell impacted 

community now and into the future.  

NHS England identified additional funding for a five-year period starting in 2019. The local NHS has 

provided health services since the disaster on 14th June 2017. It will continue to provide the range 

of services needed to meet the health needs of survivors, bereaved and the wider Grenfell impacted 

community for the long-term. 

Future health service provision will be informed by engaging with and listening to survivors, 

bereaved and the wider community as well as using information from the Joint Strategic Needs 

Assessment. It will take into consideration: 

1. the wider issues that impact on residents’ health within North Kensington for example 

housing and economic factors 

2. seeking independent external advice on what best practice looks like 

3. critique and challenge to existing provision and guidance on future services.  
 

The NHS has asked for further expert advice from the Scientific Advisory Group (with community 

representation and participation) to identify what may be required in the future to continue to 

support the community from 2024 and beyond.   

NHS North West London is committed to making sure that the right services are in place to meet the 

health needs of communities within North Kensington. 

 

Martin Machray, Executive Director of Performance, NHS England (London region) 

Rob Hurd, Chief Executive Officer, NHS NWL 


